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With the death of two children making headlines, a three year old
on her mothers bike and another toddler in the crosswalk in
Chicago, I hope this issue has your attention. The city has made
grand and ambitious promises to a timeline for implementing
vision zero and has failed to make any progress -- in fact, deaths
in the City of Los Angeles have INCREASED -- since the
announcement of vision zero. As a Californian concerned about
climate change I put in the extra effort to schedule the time to bike
and walk whenever possible and it's terrifying and getting worse
to make these choices. I worry even more about my neighbors
who can't afford the choice to bike and walk and are dependent on
this modes. Please coordinate with Metro's equity team and give
us more shade for bus stops!! Help make it easy and safe to make
the choice to walk or bike -- implement the mobility plan NOW.
Also screw your dashboards, just stop killing us. That's the only
number that matters, ZERO.



